Gorsewood Road, Murdishaw, Runcorn, Cheshire WA7 6ES
Telephone: 01928 712100 • Fax: 01928 710202 • Email: <a href="mailto:head.gorsewood@halton.gov.uk">head.gorsewood@halton.gov.uk</a>
Headteacher: Mrs J Gregg

1<sup>st</sup> September 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

# School Reopening Arrangements Including PE & Lunchtime

### PΕ

Please find below the days your child's class will have PE. On these days children can come to school in their PE kits with their school jumper. In colder weather, dark jogging bottoms can be worn.

Reception: Thursday (am)
Year 3: Tuesday & Thursday
Year 1: Tuesday & Friday
Year 2: Monday & Friday
Year 5: Monday & Tuesday
Year 6: Tuesday & Thursday
Year 6: Tuesday & Thursday

Children may bring their PE kit into school but it must be returned home on the same day. PE sessions will start week commencing Monday 7<sup>th</sup> September.

#### Lunchtimes

To ensure we continue to provide a safe environment at lunchtimes, our lunchtimes will be staggered and fewer children will be in the hall and outside at the same time.

There will be a reduced menu which will always offer a hot dinner, sandwich and jacket potato option. Children will be able to pre-order their dinner in class every morning. This week's hot choices are below. Every Friday the following week's hot choices will be sent by email.

- Thursday Quorn Sausage Pie, Choice of Sandwich, Jacket Potato with Filling
- Friday Fishcake & Chips, Pizza & Chips, Choice of Sandwich

KS2 packed lunches will be eaten in classrooms to reduce hall numbers.

Packed lunch bags may be brought in as usual and taken home at the end of the day.

Dinner money must be paid online via the School Gateway as we are longer able to accept cash.

## Breakfast Club Reminder - Key Worker Children Only

A reminder that Breakfast Club is currently only available for **key worker children** from 7.45am. **Please contact the office at <u>sec.gorsewood@halton.gov.uk</u> if you need to book a place Payment will need to be made via the School Gateway.** 

### **New Home/School Agreement (Covid-19)**

You will also find attached to this letter the new home/school agreement. Please login to the School Gateway and confirm your acceptance of this agreement as soon as possible. Paper copies are available from the office if required.

Please ensure you are signed into the School Gateway at all times so you can receive update messages.

If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact me. I look forward to seeing our children at school on Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> September.

Yours sincerely

Mrs J Gregg Headteacher





















